
Minutes 
       LRHS PTSA Board Meeting 

11-16-15 
 

In attendance: Tama Blackburn, Kathy Culbreth, A.J. Mutillo,  Charmane Dail, Caroline Rohs, Tina Subasic 

Call to Order: 6:40 

Welcome and approval of minutes-Minutes from the October Board Meeting were approved with a 

motion by Charmane Dail and second by Kathy Culbreth. 

Principal’s Report: 

 October has been busy with dance performance, play, and winter sports starting up.  Fall sports 
all had good seasons. 

 We are  able to keep the bus lot trailers 

 The redistricting plan give us students from Panther Creek; we may not see an increase in the 
first year or two since students can be grandfathered at their current school. 

 Current tours scheduled for the school are full. 

 Prospective Student/ 9th grade Open House is set for Feb. 8. 
 
President’s Report:  

 Nominating committee -Wendie Hill agreed to chair, Ginger Mann is also serving and Caroline 
Rohs offered to serve. Wendie is also asking Mason Bell to be on the committee. VPs please let 
Wendie know if you will return in your position and if your current committee chairs will return. 
Tina would like to have slate in place by March and voted on in April at GMM. 

 We need to have 3 GMMs this year.  First one was in September.  Next one will be in January 
with a college prep focus.  Speakers  from A+ test Prep, and American College Planning 
Foundation will be present as well as a college fair coordinated by Ms. Canada.  Possible date is 
Jan 26-Tina will confirm the date with the presenters. Final GMM will be in April. 

 Board approved a request from Ms. Scioli to fund her attendance at a conference in Feb where 
she was selected to be a speaker.  We will also pay for her sub. Approx. fee is $228. 

 
Treasurer’s Report:  

 Tama provided a financial report and there were no questions. All dues have been paid. 
 
Caroline Rohs-Secretary: 

 Spring calendar ready to be distributed-are there any other additions? 
 
VP Programs/Advocacy- Stephanie King-reported by Tina Subasic 

 College Student Panel will be Dec15 at 6:30-Speakers are currently being lined up 

 See above from Tina about the next 2 GMMs 
 
VP Staff/School support-Cyndy Yu-Robinson-reported by Tina Subasic  

 November 10-Coffee Cart was a success.  

 November 24 will be Thanksgiving Pie Day for staff 



 December 17 will be cookie swap and Cocoa bar for staff 

 December 18 there will not be an early release lunch  
 
Charmane Dail-Ways and Means:   

  a new special order item- ¼ zip fleece; 37 spirit jerseys were pre-ordered. 

 Stadium seats were a big hit; sold for $25 and only 7 are left 

 Charmane would like to have a rolling cart to use for smaller sales events so that all 
merchandise does not have to be brought out of storage room.  She is working on possibly 
getting one from LES.  

 Volunteer coordinator, Sherry Gentry-Gasper  had to resign so we need a replacement for her 

 Current profit on sportswear is $4156.84. 

 Membership-Dr. Mutillo will do raffles for staff PTSA members.  He is getting occasional 
membership reports from the co-chairs. 

 Caroline Rohs offered to organize a “members only” event for staff in January. 

 Dr. Mutillo will be sending another email blast asking for Staff members to join.  Caroline will 
compile the email with list of benefits for staff members and links to forms and online payment. 

 Tama offered to be Membership Coordinator for next year. 

 Website needs a prominent spot for a “Join here” link to paying online.  Tina will ask Dr. Mash to 
add that. 

 Currently there are 623 memberships 
 
Kathy Culbreth-Academic Boosters:  

 PVSA-83 certificates have been ordered. 

 For Leesville Service awards, Kathy created a certificate template.  There are 28 gold, 17 silver, 
39 bronze and 78 Leesville awards for a total of 15,116 hours! Ceremony is Dec 9 at 7:00 and 
invitation has gone out via email. 

 Kathy is working on posting criteria for PVSA to post on the website for next year.  Will get 
board approval when that is complete. 

 Honor Cards have been distributed to 665 students 

 PTSA Scholarship announcements will go out in February for applicants; Mr. Greene will 
coordinate with Kathy 

 
Adjourn: 8:20 
 
Upcoming dates: 
Nov 25-27-Thanksgiving Holidays 
Dec 9-Presidential Service Awards Ceremony, 7:00 pm 
Dec 11- Pridewear Sales at lunch 
Dec 14-Board Meeting, 6:30 
Dec 18-Early Release 
Dec 21-Jan 1-Holidays 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: Caroline Rohs 


